Cathal

As I understand it the FOI rules in government are that if they are not going to reveal a document they do not so indicate thus leaving its existence unconfirmed. If they redact that is normally visible.

I don't know what happens to personal medical records but if they are retained I presume they would be covered by the 100 year rule. It is a good question as I have never seen any such records indicated when going through PRONI indexes etc. I must ask. One of Belfast's most prominent if now retired gay activists underwent aversion therapy.

Best

Jeff

From: "Cathal Kelly" <cathal_kelly@ireland.com>

To: jeffreydudgeon@hotmail.com

Subject: FoI documents

Date: Tue, 23 Jan 2007 21:39:13 +0000

Dear Jeff,

Many thanks for the two emails that you sent to my work address.

I know that you have sent them twice, but I am unable to open the "tif" file (the one called "Dudgeon-papersreleased"). I presume that this is the one that actually shows copies or scans of the released documents. If it was available in another format, I would be most interested in reading those documents.

As a matter of interest, does the Northern Ireland FoI process allow you to obtain lists of relevant documents that they have decided not to release? If so, does that give you any information on the extent of other papers still held?

One other avenue of historical interest might be files held by medical institutions. When I worked at GCN, a man in his late 60s came into the office. In the late 1960s he had been cruising (the Mansion House toilets, as it happens) when he was arrested. The arresting Garda who also interviewed him eventually released him without charge on condition that he report to a named psychiatrist in Baggot Street Hospital. (There's an irony in that choice. It was subsequently closed as a hospital and then when the AIDS crisis developed, the ground floor was re-opened as a drop-in HIV and sexual health clinic, and now houses the Gay Men's Health Project.)

Anyway, the man went to see the psychiatrist and was put on hormones, which he continued to take with visits to the psychiatrist every few months. On one of those visits after some years, his psychiatrist was away and he was seen by another psychiatrist who could interviewed him as to why he was on the drugs. When it transpired that undergoing the treatment had been part of a deal to avoid prosecution, she decided to take him off the medication.

I wonder if old hospital records might show evidence of this kind of activity in Belfast or elsewhere in Northern Ireland.

Regards

Cathal

